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The President’s Corner 
It’s March already and it’s time to start making summer travel plans. With more  
people getting into the RV lifestyle reservations can be more difficult to get this 
year than in years past - be sure to check out our tips on making camping  
reservations in this month’s newsletter.   
 
While you are making your summer travel plans, please make sure you include our 
club events.  We are starting the season with a meet-up at Sampson State Park on 
May 20-23.  The Russo’s and Sweeney’s have a lot of ideas to make this a fun and 
safe event.  If you have questions please contact Mark & Mary Sweeney about  
reserving your site.  The Hussar’s are planning a meet-up at Hickories Park in 
Oswego on August 13-15.  We been looking forward to this event for a couple 
years, as last year’s event was canceled.  Diane and I are hosting a return to 
Lakeside State Park on September 16-19.  Please make your reservations directly 
on line with the park.  There are still a number of sites available, but don’t delay - 
last year the park was full during this weekend. We will be meeting in Loop E.   
 
This year, Airstream is celebrating its 90th year of manufacturing our silver getaway  
vehicles - only a few manufacturers can claim a 90-year history of building an iconic 
and beloved product like our Airstreams.  I wonder how many 3rd and 4th  
generation owners there are out there?    
 
To bring us up to date with everything new with Airstream, we have asked David 
Testa and  Shawn McMahon from Airstream of Buffalo (aka Colton RV) to join our 
next Zoom Happy Hour.  They have both just attended Airstream’s yearly dealer 
meeting and can tell us all about what’s new and what it has been like selling  
Airstreams during theses unique times.  
 
As I write this month’s column, Diane and I are 
sitting outside our Airstream along the Colorado 
River in Parker, AZ enjoying a sunny morning.  
We hope that wherever you are, this newsletter 
finds you safe, healthy, and enjoying your day.  
 
See you down the road... 
Randy & Diane 
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We’d like to welcome our  
newest members 

 

Anna Anderson 
New York, NY 

 
Sung Baek and Ein Yi Bok 

Flushing, NY 

We’re searching for volunteers!! 
 

Currently our Airstream club is in desperate need of  
volunteers to fill two open positions in the leadership of 
the club.  We currently have vacancies for a 2nd VP and a 
Recording Secretary. These positions are critical for the 
future of our club - if we are unable to fill these positions 
our club could lose our charter.   
 
In Region 2, (our region) one of our sister clubs had to 
cease operations because they were unable to get  
members to fill the leadership roles of the club. Airstream 
Clubs around the world are run by volunteers like you 
and me.  It’s a great way to get to know, and work with, 
other members and help ensure the future of our club.    
 
Anyone interested in helping to ensure the future of our 
club, please contact Randy Hill for additional information. 
I’ll be happy to answer any questions you might have.  

 

OUR WEBSITE ADDRESS IS: 

https://

newyorkfingerlakes.airstreamclub.net/ 

  

OR 

 find us on Facebook  
   

https://www.facebook.com/
groups/1472017733005344/ 
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TBD  
Spring Membership Zoom 

Host: Liz Kirk 

May 20th-23rd 
 

Additional information on page 4. 
 

Registration form can be found on 
page 12 of this newsletter, our  
website and our Facebook page 

 
Spring NYFLAC Rally 
Sampson State Park 

Romulus, NY 
Hosts: Suzanne &  Gary Russo 

Mary & Mark Sweeny 
 

July 11—24, 2021 
REGISTRATION OPEN 

https://airstreamclub.org/
lebanon-2021-

international-rally-0 

64th Annual WBCCI 
International Rally  

Farm Bureau Expo Center 
Lebanon, TN 

August  13th-15th 
Hickories Park Rally 

Owego, NY 
Hosts: John & Nancy Hussar 

 

September 16th-19th 
 

No registration. Make your own 
reservations through  

Reserve America.  
Randy & Diane will be in Loop E 

 

 
Fall NYFLAC RALLY 
Lakeside State Park 

Waterport, NY 
Host: Randy & Diane Hill 

 

IF you are a new Airstream owner AND joined NYFLAC       
between 1/1/2020 and 4/1/2021 AND have not attended a 
previous rally in 2020 the club will cover the registration cost 
($71) for the FIRST THREE (3) NEW MEMBERS who register for 

“On the Road Again” Rally 

 NY Finger Lakes Airstream Club   
2021 Activities 

All activities are subject to change. 
Please refer to upcoming issues of The Grapevine Newsletter for current 

activities.  You can also find activities listed on our website. 
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Welcome to the 1st 2021 NY Finger Lakes Airstream Club Rally.  As promised, our club’s 1st pop-up is  
scheduled for May 20 -23.  We will follow all NYS Covid-19 guidelines as stated below. We followed these pre-
cautions last year and had no issues at our events. 
 
15 prime sites have been reserved at Sampson State Park and are located in Loop #2.  Mary and Mark Sweeney 
and Suzanne and Gary Russo are the hosts.  You do not need to use Reserve America! All sites have been allo-
cated by the park for our use.  All sites have 30-amp service, note that electrical service may not be on the driv-
er side of your trailer so plan to bring an extension cord just in case.  
 
Our theme is ‘On the Road Again’ with my friends, from the Willie Nelson song.  As always, this getaway is NOT 
limited to adults, so bring the kids and/or the grandchildren along!  This is a pet friendly park also so they can 
come along to stretch their legs. 
 
Due to Covid-19 we have modified the rally to be socially distanced and healthcare conscious.   In saying that, 
we are asking attendees to adhere to the following guidelines: 

• You are responsible for all your own food and beverage.  

• No meal or food sharing outside of your own travel companions. 

• Maintain a 6 ft. distance between you and other campers at all times. 

• We will be outside much of the time and masks are not required. When in confined spaces or within 6 ft. 
please wear a mask. 

 
We will have two Happy Hour gatherings. An assigned happy hour host will to be provided upon your arrival for 
each evening.  Groups will be small to limit exposure and maintain social distancing. Bring your own chair, food 
and favorite beverage.  
 
We’re adding a twist in the evenings.  To go with our theme, we will feature two movie nights so bring your 
lawn chair, blanket and favorite munchies!  Weather permitting, we will show Robin Williams in “RV” and Nation-
al Lampoon’s “Vacation” with Chevy Chase.  The evening events are not required, but they will be fun!   

 
Schedule for the “On The Road” Rally  

 
Thursday,  May 20th – You may arrive starting at 1:00 pm. 
5:30ish Happy Hour (When you arrive you will be assigned a happy hour host for the evening.) 
 
Friday, May 21st—You are on your own.  There are a number of activities available at or near 
the park for you to explore. 

• 7:30 PM Friday movie will be “RV” starring Robin Williams. Rated (PG). Run time 1 hr. 39 
minutes.   

 
Saturday, May 22nd  - You are your own.  Other activities to consider include: 
5:30 ish Happy Hour (When you arrive you will be assigned a happy hour host for the evening) 

7:30 PM Saturday movie will be “National Lampoon Vacation” starring Chevy 
Chase. Rated (R). Run time 1 hr. 39 minutes.   
 
Sunday, May 23th - Departure by 11:00 am. Be warned there is often a long line at 
the dump station.  You may want to make alternate plans or be prepared to wait in 
line.  
 

“On the Road Again” May Meet-Up 
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Diane’s Sunshine Corner 

Another month in the books and another month closer to the return of warmer weather in Western 
New York!  For those who have spent their winter months away from home it’s time to start  
thinking about our return trips!  For all of us, it means getting our Airstreams ready for the upcom-
ing season of fun, camping, and “meet-ups”!  I’m pretty sure we are all looking forward to that! 
 
Randy and I spent part of February camping at a several locations in Nevada. We’re now in Arizona 
where we will spend time at a few more stops until we head home around the middle of April.  All of 
the different places we have stayed at and what we did while we were there will be featured in 
Randy’s YouTube videos which can be found on our YouTube channel “Zephyr Travels.”  If you  
haven’t already tuned in, please do - they usually come out every Wednesday afternoon!   
 
I’ve heard that the NY winter  hasn’t been too severe - has been down-right cold - but not a lot of 
snow for some of you!  Our weather in Nevada, and so far in Arizona, has been very nice with  
temperatures as high as 86 degrees and lots of sunny days!  For those of us traveling back to our 
homes in New York, I hope the snow will have stopped for the season before we arrive! 
 
We want to wish the following members a very “Happy Birthday” during the month of March - 
 

Trina Kelley - March 1        
Ross Perry - March 18 
Ray Miller - March 21 
John Dona - March 26 

Valerie Davis - March 30 
 
 
We don’t have any anniversaries to recognize this month.  As always, if I have missed a birthday or 
anniversary or should you have an event you would like included in our newsletter please let me 
know by sending me an email at diane.hill@me.com 
 
That’s all for March. Please remember to stay safe, stay well, and if you are traveling this month, 
safe travels!! 

Diane Hill 
Sunshine Chair 

#30876 

Looking for more Airstream Club Rallies?  
Then check out what’s happening all over Region 2 at  
https://airstreamclub.org/region2/region-2-local-clubs 

 
There are rallies being planned all over New York, New Jersey,  

Pennsylvania, Washington, Maryland, Virginia, Delaware and Ontario 
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See You Down the Road……. 
Gary Russo, 1st Vice President 

Well March came in like a LION.  Hope no one lost any yard items i.e., lawn chairs, grills, or their      

favorite lawn gnome!  SO, it’s time to start filling up your spring/summer/fall schedules with camping 

adventures.   

In this newsletter you will find the information for the Sampson SP Rally.  In the February newsletter we 

were encouraging new 1st time Airstream members to join us. As something new, the NYFLAC will pick 
up the cost of the first 3 new members who sign up for this getaway.  Mary and Mark Sweeney are in 

charge of reservations.  Please don’t use Reserve America!! Sites have already been allocated by the 

park for our use. 

Have you thought about Boondocking? 

Now that we are thinking about camping adventures, have you ever thought about boondocking?  Boondocking 

is living the RV dream.  Go where you want, do activities that you can’t in a State or National park.  It’s picking a 

spot in nature with NO hookups, setting up camp and enjoying the great outdoors.  That also means you’re   

using only the power, water, and shelter that you bring with you.  We tent camped for 10+ years before buying 

our Airstream “MaryAnn” so the lessons we learned then work for boondocking now.  

How do you find Boondocking locations? Technology has opened the door 

to finding sites: 

• Campendium has a website and an app for Apple phone users 

• Bureau of Land Management (BLM) website 

• Try the Airstream Forums. Ask members what are their favorite boon-

docking sites are all around the country. 

BLM areas have no charge.  It’s FREE -- just find a place that you like, park, setup camp and enjoy.  In these    

areas you are actually free to enjoy a lot more of the country than in a State or National park. You can bring your 

pet out onto a trail, fly a drone, or take your dirt bike out to enjoy the countryside.  

This brings up a big concern of mine which is road quality.  Boondocking is done in open country so you need 

to be concerned with the roads -- they are not paved, the ground is not level, and they are remote sites. Word of 

advice -- before going into an unknown area to setup camp, unhitch your trailer and explore the area first.  You 

may go around that corner and find large rocks, ruts in the road making it impossible with a low clearance trailer 

or you can’t get out with a trailer attached. What does the road look like?  What is the road quality?  Can I get in 

and out of this place?  What does my site look like? Sites may not be level so bring extra leveling blocks.      

Remember most sites are NOT designated campsites; they are areas where you just park! Airstreams have a low 

ground clearance!  Last year we had a lift kit added to MaryAnn.  Even in state parks the ground is not flat.  I 

think it was the 1st or 2nd year when we had a swale in front of our campsite.  We had to borrow 2x6’s to 

straddle the swale and even then we scraped dirt. 

Remember you will need to bring water.  Always make sure your fresh water tank is full and your gray and black 

tanks are empty.  Fresh water may NOT be available all the time. Every drop of fresh water may count, so bring 

extra.  Fill jerrycans to pour into your fresh water tank for the sink, toilet, shower and collapsible (foldable) water 

bags that can be used for drinking.   

Continued on the following page……... 
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Continued from the previous page… 
Have you thought about Boondocking?  
 
When you camp on BLM land you can extend the life of your gray water tank. You are able to dump your 
wash water on the ground, which is not allowed in other parks. You will want to dispose of the water 100+ 
ft away from your RV and other neighbors. Plus, you don’t want to attract unwanted insects and animals to 
the neighborhood! Some states may allow you to dump your gray water tank but I would check local BLM 
rules before doing so.  
 
A collapsible tub for washing dishes is very useful. I recommend using biodegradable or earth friendly soaps. 
Reduce dishwater consumption by using paper plates and burn them in your campfire. Grilling your meal will 
also cutdown water for cleaning pots and pans. Your meal menu/plan will impact water usage. Think about 
easy clean-up meals like sandwiches and cereal.   
 
So now your black water tank is full.  You will need to find a dump station.  Depending upon the time of year 
local campgrounds could be closed.  We have a 22ft Sport and I find we can go 4-5 days before we need to 
find a dump station. But if you take lots of showers that number will be less.  We reduce our water consump-
tion by using wash cloths, baby wipes, taking Navy showers and dry shampoo between showers. Enough on 
water…..   
 
The other concern is power for your water pump, furnace fan, lights and all the gadgets you brought along. 
Lead acid batteries don’t last long. We invested in a generator to provide a source of supplemental power 
and to recharge batteries  Generators do require fuel - gas, propane, or diesel.  They all make noise but 
some are definitely quieter than others.  We’re looking for peace and quiet when boondocking which is why 
we’re off the grid.  You can’t run a generator 24/7 so pick certain hours of the day when you run the genera-
tor to charge your batteries.  Most campgrounds allow generators to run between 9-10 am or 5-6 pm.  We 
just always follow that rule when on the road.  Another option is solar panels.  We have a 200W portable 
solar panel.  On a sunny day it easily recharges our batteries. On cloudy days or in a shady campsite having 
a generator does the trick for us. 
 
Another thing to think about is the weather.  Is there a chance it’s going to be cold, sunny, rainy, cloudy or 
windy? Make sure you have the proper clothing for these weather conditions. Clothing is key to being com-
fortable.  You could be in a higher elevation than when you started out.  A fleece jacket, wind breaker and 
warm socks can make it comfortable when outside.  We found fleece blankets and wool socks for the bed will 
reduce your need to use the furnace which saves on propane. We try to use the furnace only when it’s going 
to be at or near freezing temps.  
 
Keep in mind -- these areas are not very friendly for internet or cell service.  You could be 3 or more miles 
off the main road and who knows how far from a town. So, if you working remotely, you may have to give up 
being really remote vs. getting cell service.  Also, if you have an issue out there, i.e., mechanical/health, it 
could play a role in getting help. 
 
Finally, let’s talk trash.  I’m seeing more and more campsites where trash is being left behind.  No one wants 
to camp in a trash pit. I can understand a small amount of trash that can get away from you and it blows 
around.  Try to leave a camp area in better shape than when you first got there.  We’re out there to enjoy 
nature.  Leave only footprints! 
 See you down the road,  

Gary Russo 
1st Vice-President 
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Hello Finger Lakes Airstreamers,                                                                                               
 
Dave Testa here. I am the Retail Sales Coordinator with Airstream of Buffalo ColtonRV. I suppose the 
best thing we can say about 2020 is “thank goodness that’s over”.  But it has impacted all of our lives 
and businesses. I just wanted to share some of what I learned at this year’s Virtual Factory Training  
session and fill you all in on what has been going on in the RV business. 
 
At the start of 2020 we at ColtonRV launched the rebranding of our Orchard Park, NY store officially as 
Airstream of Buffalo with the goal of building a team of Airstream specialists to better serve the needs 
of our customers and to grow the business. I am happy to say that we are now represented  
internationally with Airstreams having been sold to customers in Hawaii, England and Saudi Arabia.  
 
The showroom in Orchard Park has been remodeled to feature the Airstream trailers and touring  
coaches in giant photo murals shot around the Buffalo area. New furniture styled after the Airstream 
trailers was brought in and we have our giant aluminum buffalo sculpture as our brand mascot. 
 
The orders for inventory were placed and we planned on having between 20 and 30 campers available 
on a regular basis. Then Covid hit. Everything went into lockdown. Because some of our customers are 
living year-round in their RVs, we qualified as an essential business and were able to stay open on an 
appointment only  
basis.  When people realized that their traditional vacation plans were cancelled an unprecedented 
number of people turned to the RV industry as a safe, socially-distanced way to vacation. What little  
inventory we carried over from the fall was sold within the first couple of months and we were able to 
take deposits for future production. This was the same situation at every dealer in the U.S. and Canada. 
Dealers have sold most, if not all, of their trailers and touring coaches within the first few months.  
 
 Manufacturers are warning of supply chain problems and delays that may persist for the next couple of 
years. The price of materials, fuel, and labor costs all continue to rise. 

 
The surge in new customers has far outpaced the production levels at the factory. Airstream currently 
has more than 1000 sold units on backorder and the list is growing each day now that spring is 
around the corner. 
 
2020 saw the launch of the new 725,000 sq. ft. travel trailer facility in Jackson Center as well as  
moving the touring coach production into the vacant trailer building. These moves will allow for an  
increase in volume as well as providing the most up-to-date manufacturing facilities with room for fu-
ture expansion. 

 
On the innovation side of the business there are several improvements that were introduced in the trav-
el trailer line. As of August 2020, all travel trailers (with the exception of the Basecamp line) have had 
the plywood subfloor replaced with a new composite floor material called TransCore. It is a one-piece, 
seamless composite formed of waterproof, inter-recycled glass and polypropylene. This new flooring is 
seamless, more rigid, and lightweight. It is also completely waterproof and 100% green and recyclable. 

Continued on the following page……..  

Airstream of Buffalo ColtonRV 
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Airstream of Buffalo ColtonRV Continued…… 

 
Two other major changes this year are the new tankless on demand water heater and 12V compressor-
style refrigerator in smaller floor plans.  
 
The updated décor in the Flying Cloud series has been very popular and the addition of a new Flying 
Cloud 30FB Office floorplan really shows the willingness of Airstream to listen to the public and  
provide solutions to keep up with our hectic 21st century lifestyles.  
 
We at Airstream of Buffalo want to be a part of what makes owning an Airstream and being a member 
of the Finger Lakes Airstream Club so special. We will soon receive our 5 Rivet certifications as an  
Airstream service center. We also look forward to supporting and participating in several upcoming 
events.   
 
Finally, if you are considering trading or upgrading your current Airstream or if your friends and  
neighbors (who have all admired or envied your Airstream) are looking to explore the idea of owning 
their own Airstream, I would like to extend to opportunity to all of you to reach me personally.  
 
We are also looking for quality used Airstreams to offer for sale. If you find that you are no longer using 
your trailer, have decided that camping no longer fits your lifestyle or if you know someone who is 
looking to sell their Airstream I would be happy to talk with you about the situation.  
 
David Testa 
Airstream of Buffalo ColtonRV 
dtesta@coltonrv.com 
716-694-0188 ext 457 

Airstream of Buffalo ColtonRV 

Fall NYFLAC RALLY 
 
Location: Lakeside State Park, 13691 Roosevelt Hwy, Waterport, NY 14571  
 
Dates: September 16-19, 2021  
 
Sites: Randy and Diane are reserving in Loop E which is pet friendly. NOT ALL LOOPS ACCEPT PETS. 
30 amp electric. No water or sewer.  
 
Registration: Everyone makes their own reservation through Reserve America. You have complete flexi-
bility in deciding when to arrive and when to leave. Come for one night or five nights! It’s up to you.  
Don’t delay!!! Reserve now.  
 
Host: Randy & Diane Hill  
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As the pandemic has closed borders and affected how people vacation, more are  
traveling in RVs than at any other time.  This winter, even with the Canadian borders 
closed, campgrounds are full across the South.  Getting reservations this year is going to 
be more challenging than ever. 
 
We are currently traveling on a 5 month trip in the southwest with only 2 months of  
pre-planned reservations made before we left home.  We enjoy a nomadic travel style, 
moving between campgrounds every week.  Our preference is to stay at National and 
State Parks.  In the past month, we have stayed at five different campgrounds. We plan 
our stays about a month or less in advance, allowing us the opportunity to stay at the 
great campgrounds that we have heard about from other travelers. 
 

We are currently in Arizona - during February/March, when most campgrounds are 
full. So how do we find reservations when campgrounds are full - Flexibly,  
Perseverance, and Having a Plan “B”.  
 
Flexibly - If you are looking to stay at that popular state park that everyone is talking 
about, you need to be flexible.  Sites are available if you can adjust the days you can 
stay to fit what’s available.  We wanted to stay at Dead Horse State Park in  
Cottonwood, AZ. - we were able to find a couple nights mid-week that we were able 
to fit into our plans. 
 
Many campground websites have the option to look for available dates over the next 
couple weeks.  Using this option, you may be able to find an open site that fits into 
your travel plans. 
 
Perseverance - If you don’t find an available site, don't give up - keep checking the website everyday.  People are  
creating reservations months in advance, and some cancel them as the dates approaches.  We found availability at a 
popular campground the next day, when previously nothing was available. 
 
Have a Plan “B” - Weekends can be very difficult (but not impossible) to find a site.  Having an alternate plan can  
relieve some stress of not having a place to stay.   Your plan “B” can consist of a less popular campground, or  
boondocking on BLM land.  We  were concerned with not having a place to stay over a holiday weekend - that week 
we were able to find a site at a remote state park that was 80 miles from the nearest city. 
 
Bonus tip - Wandering Labs.  Wandering Labs (reserve.wanderinglabs.com) is a website that will repeatedly search for 
availability on any Reserve America website.  Reserve America is used by 100’s of campgrounds including many state 
parks like New York.  Many private campgrounds are also using Reserve America too.  Wandering Labs will continue to 
search for an availability and notify you if an opening becomes available.  Wandering Labs is free to use, but does offer 
a paid version that has additional features.  
 
Hopefully these tips will help you plan that last minute get-away 
this summer. 

Finding Reservations when Campgrounds are Full 
Submitted by Randy Hill 
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Hello! My name is RJ Marquette (#13270) and I’m the incoming Region 2 President.  
 

I joined WBCCI in 2005 as a member of the Washington, DC Unit after buying an Airstream B190, a small Class B mo-
torhome made by Airstream between 1989 and 2000. However, this wasn’t my first experience with Airstreams or WBCCI, 
as my parents are also Airstream owners and members of the club (#3270). As a teenager, I attended several Central 
Pennsylvania Unit rallies in the early 90s with my parents. 
 

I admit I had some hesitation about joining the club after buying my B190, because my impression was that it was entirely 
old people (hey, I was 30 at the time). But I was convinced to give it a try.  It’s cliche, but we’ve gained great friends and 
have countless great memories with the club.  Getting together at a rally is like seeing our second family. 
 

My wife, Erica, and I are both past presidents of the WDCU. To date, we’ve attended two International rallies, Lewisburg 
and Doswell, and we’re planning to go to Lebanon, Tennessee this summer.  We  also worked on the survey that was done 
on the membership in 2017.  We have three cats and a dog that travel with us in our 1995 Classic 30’ trailer, and I’m 
working on getting the B190 back into operational condition in my spare time.  I’m hoping it’ll make an appearance at 
some club events this year!  (I’ve been saying that for a few years, though.) 
 

I volunteered for the region president office because I wanted to give back to a club that has given me so much.  Also, I 
want to help bring the younger perspective to the larger club. There are many members of WBCCI who are still in the work-
force like Erica and I, and I wanted to help make sure we had a voice at the international level. 
 

Speaking of region officers, we’re going to need a new region 2 Second Vice President. This is your chance to help shape 
the club. While it looks like a 6 year commitment, the work doesn’t really get going until just before you actually become 
the region president - until then it’s mostly learning what happens and being available for some discussions with the other 
officers. Our new 2nd VP would serve as region 2 president from 2025 to 2027. 
 

The region has several officers that help keep things running smoothly.  I want to thank all of the outgoing officers for their 
service, and thanks to the people who have agreed to serve another term or who have already volunteered to fill open po-
sitions. The list of officers is at the end of this message. As you can see I still need a volunteer to write the region 2 news-
letters.  Please contact me at rjm1@yahoo.com if you are interested! 
 

I also want to thank Richard Short for his help and support in getting me up to speed so quickly, and for his hard work as 
the region president.  In addition to the work he did for our region, Richard was also in charge of implementing the new 
discounts available for WBCCI members (such as for Goodyear tires), so his contributions will improve the quality of the 
club for years to come.  Thank you from all of us! 
 
Over the next two years we intend to join a rally or other event for every unit in the region, and we’re looking forward to 
meeting you! 
 
Thank you!  --RJ Marquette 

Region 2 Officers after installation: 
 

R2 President - RJ Marquette 
R2 1st VP - Gary Russo 
R2 2nd VP - <open> 

R2 Membership - Cody Klinger 
R2 Newsletter - <open> 

R2 Webmaster - Lawrence Northway 
R2 Caravan Coordinator - Kerry Mattila 

R2 Treasurer - Will Kushto 

mailto:rjm1@yahoo.com
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“On the Road Again” with my friends Rally 
REGISTRATION FORM 

New York Finger Lake Airstream Club Rally 
 

Location: Sampson State Park, 6040-6144 NY-96A, Romulus, NY 14541 
Dates: May 20 – 23, 2021 (All reservations will be for 3 nights) 
Cost: $71.00 per site due by April 15, 2021 
Check-in: Any time after 1:00 pm on 5/20/21 
Departure: By 11:00 am on 5/23/21 
 
Additional Information: 

 15 prime campsites have reserved for our rally by Sampson SP. 

 Site availability is on a first come, first served basis.  

 If all 15 sites are filled or you can only attend 2 nights, you are still welcome to join by making your own reservations 
through Reserve America. Please let the Russo’s or Sweeny’s know if you have made alternate reservations so we’re 
sure to include you in our gatherings. 

 Day visitors are welcome as well! Drop by, introduce yourself and say HI!! 

 All sites are in Loop #2 and have 30-amp service. No water or sewer at the site.  
 

IF you are a new Airstream owner AND joined NYFLAC between 1/1/2020 and 4/1/2021 AND have not attended a previ-
ous rally in 2020 the club will cover the registration cost ($71) for the FIRST THREE (3) NEW MEMBERS who register for “On 
the Road Again.”   
 

Please complete the following information:  
Name(s): ___________________________________WBCCI#____________     Trailer length____________  
Address: _________________________________________________________Zip Code_______________  
Phone/Cell#_______________________  
Pets: ______yes, ______no (Current rabies certificate will be required by Sampson SP)  
 
Rally Fee: $71.00 paid_____________   Please make check payable to WBCCI-NYFLU  
 
OR 
 
I’m a new Airstream owner AND new NYFLAC member AND have not attended a previous rally!  
                                                                                                                            (check this box) 
 
Mail coupon and check payable to WBCCI-NYFLU by April 15, 2021 to:  
Mary & Mark Sweeney, 4845 Glinden Lane, Syracuse NY 13215 
 

Questions: Call Mark and Mary Sweeney 315-247-9720 or Gary and Suzanne Russo 585-872-0946 
 
From the West on I-90 take Exit 42 toward NY-14/Geneva/Lyons (0.5 miles), Continue onto NY-318 E (0.1 miles), turn right onto NY-14 
S (3.1 miles), turn left onto Packwood Rd (1.5 miles), turn right onto Serven Rd (1.5 miles), turn left onto Border City Rd (100 ft), turn 
right onto US-20 W (0.4 miles), turn left onto NY-96A S (11 miles), Sampson State Park 6040-6144 NY 96A, Romulus, NY 14541 
 
From the East on I-90 take exit 41 to NY-414 toward Waterloo Clyde (0.9 miles), Keep right at the fork, follow signs for Waterloo/Seneca 
Falls/Montezuma Refuge (300 feet), Merge onto NY-414 S (0.3 miles), turn right onto NY-318 W (3 miles) Turn left onto Whiskey Hill Rd 
(2.1 miles), continue straight onto Brewer Rd (2 miles), turn right onto NY-96A S (11 miles), Sampson State Park 6040-6144 NY 96A, 
Romulus, NY 14541 


